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The	GSC’s	mission	is	to	unify	and	represent	the	post-bachelor’s	degree	student	body	at	the	University	of	Kentucky	 in	
matters	affecting	the	quality	of	life	and	work	Additionally,	the	GSC	strives	to	facilitate	interdisciplinary	collaboration	and	
promote	professional	development	through	seminars,	forums,	and	social	functions.	
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We	are	pleased	to	announce	the	results	of	our	2019-2020	Executive	Board	which	will	
provide	leadership	to	the	13th	Assembly	of	the	Graduate	Student	Congress!	

	

	

President:	Joel	Klipfel	
Joel	Klipfel	is	a	fourth-year	PhD	student	in	the	math	department	studying	Inverse	
Scattering.	Over	this	past	year,	Joel	has	had	the	honor	of	serving	as	the	chair	of	the	
Internal	Affairs	Committee.	While	the	Internal	Affairs	Committee	was	looking	for	a	
chair	 at	 the	 end	 of	 last	 year,	 Joel	 was	 initially	 very	 hesitant	 to	 take	 on	 this	
responsibility	 and	made—what	 he	 initially	 believed	was—the	mistake	 of	 stating	
that	he	would	serve	as	the	chair	“if	absolutely	no	one	else	was	able	to.”	In	retrospect,	
this	 is	one	mistake	 he	 is	 glad	 he	made.	 Through	 his	work	 as	 the	 Internal	 Affairs	
Committee	chair,	Joel	has	had	the	incredible	opportunity	to	meet,	work	with,	and	
learn	from	so	many	amazing	members	of	our	UK	community	from	all	over	campus,	
and	very	much	looks	forward	to	being	able	to	work	with	many	more	members	of	the	
UK	community.	
	
Over	the	past	two	years,	GSC	Presidents	Kaylynne	Glover	and	James	Lincoln	have	
worked	tireless	 to	build	the	relationships	and	lay	the	structural	groundwork	that	
has	allowed	the	GSC	to	greatly	increase	both	our	size	and	our	ability	to	serve	the	UK	
community.	Joel	hopes	to	continue	to	expand	the	exemplary	precedents	set	by	GSC	
Presidents	Glover	and	Lincoln.	In	order	to	do	so,	Joel	firmly	believe	that	not	only	do	
we	need	to	carefully	consider	how	best	to	serve	the	needs	of	graduate	students	over	
the	next	year,	but	also	the	sort	of	organization	and	community	we	wish	to	be	in	ten,	
or	twenty	years	from	now.	Moreover,	Joel	also	emphatically	
believes	that	the	core	to	both	our	current	successes	and	future	successes	lie	in	our	
ability	to	create	and	sustain	an	open,	welcoming,	democratic	community	in	which	
every	member's	voice	and	experiences	are	valued	and	respected.	As	your	new	GSC	
President,	 Joel	 is	 committed	 to	 working	 with	 all	 of	 you	 to	 build	 a	 UK	 graduate	
student,	professional	student	and	postdoc	community	which	embodies	these	ideas.		
	
For	more	information	on	Joel’s	vision	for	the	future	of	the	GSC,	please	click	here	to	
read	his	GSC	Presidential	Candidacy	Statement.	
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Vice-President:	Ren	Guerriero	
Ren	Guerriero	is	a	fourth-year	PhD	candidate	in	the	Department	of	Biology.		Their	
research	focuses	on	a	variety	of	topics	all	related	to	sleep	sciences.	 	Teaching	and	
pedagogical	concerns	are	also	near	and	dear	to	their	heart.		Ren	has	represented	the	
Biology	 Graduate	 Student	 Association	 for	 the	 past	 year	 and	 half,	 and	 served	
previously	on	the	GSC	Internal	Affairs	Committee.		Last	year,	Ren	was	proud	to	serve	
as	the	GSC	Secretary	and	committee	chair	of	the	Communications	and	Documents	
Committee.			
	
The	Vice	President	position	plays	a	very	important	role	for	the	Congress	and	Ren	is	
excited	to	serve.	In	this	past	year,	by	working	closely	with	President	Lincoln	and	the	
leadership	of	 the	GSC	so	much	was	accomplished.	 	Ren	 looks	 forward	to	working	
closely	with	our	President-elect	Klipfel	and	new	leadership,	but	also	to	challenge	
them	 to	 always	work	 in	 the	 interests	of	 the	GSC’s	 diverse	membership.	 	We,	 the	
Graduate	Student	Congress,	are	in	a	time	of	great	change	and	immense	growth.		We	
have	faced	difficult	situations	but	have	learned	from	and	overcome	the	barriers	set	
before	us.		As	Vice	President,	Ren	hopes	to	serve	the	Congress	to	increase	the	success	
of	our	membership,	establish	representation	for	those	post	undergraduates	without	
a	voice	on	campus,	prepare	the	next	generation	of	graduate	students,	and	to	increase	
our	diversity	for	all	voices	to	get	an	equal	say.	

	

Chief	of	Staff	and	Operations:	Erica	Fealko	
Erica	Fealko	is	a	PhD	student	in	the	Plant	Pathology	department.	She	is	originally	
from	Naperville,	IL		(Chicago	area).	Erica	received	her	B.S.	in	Agroecology	from	the	
University	of	Minnesota	in	2015.	During	tenure	at	Kentucky,	she	has	published	work	
both	 in	 a	 peer-reviewed	 Journal	 and	 information	 for	 the	 lay	 public.	 She	has	 also	
participated	 in	 Plant	 Pathology	 and	 Kentucky	 Fruit	 and	 Vegetable	 grower	
conferences.	Her	current	research	concerns	plant	defense	systems	with	an	emphasis	
on	 bio-fungicide	 use	 in	 tomatoes.	 From	 2017-2018	 she	was	 the	 Plant	 Pathology	
department	representative	for	the	Graduate	Student	Congress	and	the	Coordinator	
for	this	academic	year.	In	her	free	time	she	likes	to	ice	skate,	row,	and	watch	hockey.	
	
She	chose	to	serve	because	she	truly	enjoys	working	with	the	passionate	people	at	
the	GSC.	As	the	current	Committee	Coordinator,	Erica	has	had	the	opportunity	to	see	
the	 operations	 of	 all	 of	 the	 committees	 and	 participate	 in	 general	 operational	
meetings	with	the	executive	board.	This	knowledge	has	helped	her	gain	perspective	
on	what	can	be	done	to	help	this	organization	run	more	efficiently.	As	your	new	Chief	
of	staff	Erica	wants	to	use	this	insight	to	polish	this	organization	so	that	it	operates	
efficiently	and	presents	administration	with	a	high	level	of	professionalism	that	is	
unique	among	organization	on	campus.	
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Treasurer:	Lauren	Fann	
Lauren	 Fann	 is	 a	 third	 year	 PhD.	 student	 in	 the	Department	 of	 Entomology.	Her	
research	 is	 focused	 on	 integrated	 pest	 management	 strategies	 for	 the	 invasive	
brown	 marmorated	 stink	 bug.	 Lauren	 has	 a	 passion	 for	 promoting	 sustainable	
agricultural	practices	and	desires	to	travel	the	world	learning	agricultural	practices	
from	other	 cultures.	 She	 has	 represented	 her	department	 in	 the	GSC	 since	 2017	
through	 the	Appropriations	 and	Revenue	 Committee.	 Involvement	 of	 in	 the	A&R	
committee	encouraged	her	to	participate	in	a	more	active	role	in	the	GCS.	Lauren	has	
help	 facilitate	 the	A&R	Committee	Budget	Conference	 in	2018	and	2019,	and	has	
experience	with	financial	budgeting	serving	as	the	treasure	for	the	Department	of	
Entomology’s	Garmen	Club.	As	your	new	Treasurer,	Lauren	envisions	working	to	
continue	building	a	sustainable	awards	program,	developing	methods	to	 increase	
revenue	and	help	meet	the	GSC’s	goals.	

	

Secretary:	Adam	Tristan	
Adam	is	a	first-year	Ph.D.	student	in	the	Graduate	Programs	in	Communication	in	
the	School	of	Information	Science.	His	focus	is	in	Instructional	Communication	and	
helping	 first-generation	 college	 students	achieve	 their	goals.	Adam	owns	over	32	
pairs	of	Converse	shoes,	some	match	his	clothing	while	others	are	fun	to	wear.	

	

External	Affairs	Officer:	Aria	Byrd	
Aria	Byrd	is	a	3rd	year	PhD	candidate	in	the	department	of	Toxicology	and	Cancer	
Biology.	 She	 desires	 to	 use	 her	 acquired	 knowledge	 and	 expertise	 to	 promote	
accountability	 and	 responsibility	 for	 environmental	 damages	 engendered	 by	
humankind.	Aria	has	a	passion	 for	science	communication	and	aspires	 to	play	an	
integral	role	in	influencing	national	and	global	health	policy	by	serving	as	a	liaison	
for	 scientists	 and	 nonscientists.	 Her	 vision	 as	GSC’s	 External	 Affairs	 officer	 is	 to	
advocate	for	the	rights	of	her	fellow	graduate	students	and	galvanize	UK’s	graduate	
student	body	to	advocate	for	themselves	and	their	peers.	
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Institutional	Affairs	Officer:	Nandita	Sahajpal	
Nandita	Sahajpal	is	a	5th	year	PhD	candidate	in	the	Department	of	Mathematics.	Her	
current	research	is	in	Algebraic	Number	Theory.	She	enjoys	solving	math	problems	
and	is	really	passionate	about	teaching	mathematics.	Over	the	past	year,	Nandita	has	
worked	closely	with	the	current	Internal	Affairs	Committee	Chair	on	every	Internal	
Affairs	Committee	project	and,	as	a	result,	has	hands-on	experience	with	the	sort	of	
projects	that	both	the	Institutional	Advocacy	and	Institutional	Research	Committees	
are	 likely	 to	 work	 on	 next	 year.	 Moreover,	 as	 the	 current	 president	 of	 the	 UK	
Association	 of	 Women	 in	 Mathematics	 chapter,	 not	 only	 has	 Nandita	 gained	 of	
leadership	 experience,	 but	 has	 also	 experience	 coordinating	 between	 separate	
teams	who	 are	working	 on	 separate	 projects.	 The	 latter	 is	 a	 skill	which	Nandita	
believes	will	be	particularly	necessary	 for	 the	 Institutional	Affairs	Officer	as	 they	
oversee	the	both	the	Institutional	Advocacy	and	Institutional	Research	Committees.	

	

SGA	Senator	at	Large:	Edward	Lo	
Edward	is	a	2nd-year	PhD	student	in	geological	sciences	in	the	Department	of	Earth	
and	Environmental	Sciences.	He	first	came	to	UK	to	pursue	an	MS	in	2014,	which	he	
completed	in	2017.	With	the	support	of	an	NSF	Graduate	Research	Fellowship,	he	
continues	 to	 research	 sediment	generation	 in	western	Brazil.	He	hopes	 to	utilize	
geoscience	 as	 a	 foundation	 for	 increasing	 citizen	 science	 participation	 and	
strengthening	 international	 relations.	Edward	has	 represented	his	department	 in	
the	GSC	2017-19	through	the	former	Internal	Affairs	Committee.	Electric	cars	and	
classic	Volkswagen	vans	are	his	special	interests.	
	
His	mission	as	the	elected	graduate	senator-at-large	for	the	UK	Student	Government	
Association	 (SGA)	 is	 to	keep	abreast	of	 current	developments	within	SGA	and	 to	
manifest	 the	 collective	 GSC	 opinions	 through	 an	 officially	 sanctioned	 channel	 of	
graduate	 representation.	 His	 vision	 is	 to	 help	 improve	 the	 graduate	 student	
experience	at	UK	and	to	encourage	increased	graduate	student	participation	in	the	
GSC.	 Edward	 chose	 to	 serve	 in	 this	 unique	 position	 in	 2019-20	 to	help	 facilitate	
communication	 between	 SGA	 and	GSC	 and	 foster	 collaboration	 between	 the	 two	
entities	where	possible.		

	

Professional	Student	Affairs	Officer:	Maxwell	Boyle	
Max	Boyle	is	a	first-year	student	at	the	University	of	Kentucky	College	of	Medicine.	
Max	has	been	a	Kentucky	resident	his	entire	life,	living	in	Crescent	Springs,	KY	until	
he	moved	 to	Lexington.	After	graduating	with	a	B.S.	 in	Chemistry	 from	Northern	
Kentucky	University	in	May	of	2018,	Max	began	his	career	at	UK	in	August	2018.	At	
NKU,	Max	 served	 as	 President	 of	 the	 Interfraternity	 Council	 after	 serving	 as	 his	
chapter’s	 Vice	 President,	 and	 his	 involvement	 with	 many	 other	 student	
organizations	helped	him	refine	leadership	and	service	skills	throughout	college.	
	
Max	took	an	early	interest	in	research	at	NKU,	where	he	led	an	organic	chemistry	
project	 synthesizing	 and	 testing	 novel	 anti-inflammatory	 compounds	 for	 over	 3	
years.	Over	the	past	2	years,	Max	has	also	worked	on	research	projects	in	orthopedic	
surgery	where	he	catalogued	and	analyzed	follow	up	data	from	over	2,800	surgery	
cases.	 Max	 hopes	 to	 utilize	 his	 skills	 and	 passions	 for	 service,	 leadership,	 and	
research	in	his	career	in	medicine.	He	hopes	to	pursue	a	career	in	surgery,	but	until	
then,	he	wants	to	make	a	positive	impact	at	UK	through	a	variety	of	avenues.	
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At	 our	 April	 meeting,	 the	 Congress	 voted	 to	 expand	 its	 membership	 to	 all	
Graduate	and	Professional	Students	and	Postdocs.	As	a	result,	two	new	Eboard	
Officer	 Positions	were	 created.	 The	 Professional	 Student	 Affairs	 Officer,	 now	
filled	 by	 Maxwell	 Boyle,	 and	 the	 Postdoc	 Affairs	 Officer	 to	 facilitate	 the	 full	
integration	of	these	populations	and	there	needs	into	our	organization.		
	
The	 GSC	 will	 be	 recruiting	 for	 the	 Postdoc	 Affairs	 Officer	 over	 the	 next	 few	
months	in	partnership	with	the	Society	of	Postdoctoral	Scholars.		


